BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 19TH 2017

Present

Mr Hughes, Mrs Buss, Mr Bruin, Mr Dyke, Mr Jones

Mr Campbell

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

3 members of the public.

Mrs Buss took the chair in the absence of Mr Carruthers.

106.1. Apologies for absence.

Mr Carruthers – away on business

Mr Slee (EDC councillor) – another meeting to attend.

Mr MacInnes (LDNPA rep.) – another meeting.

106.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

106.3 Minutes of meeting held on July 18th.

Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mrs Buss.

106.4 Co-option.
Mr James Campbell was nominated by Mr Bruin and seconded by Mr Dyke. His co-option was unanimously approved and he signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

106.5 Public comments and concerns.

Mr Hall asked about the replacement of Mr Evans as Highwayman and it was agreed that this would be mentioned in the newsletter article that the clerk would write. He reported that the PCC had approved the co-operation with the PC for the production of ‘welcome packs’ for new arrivals to the village.

Mrs White was concerned about a rumoured removal of the notice board from the Memorial Hall but was reassured that this had not been considered.

Mr Hindley mentioned the problem of rubbish bags put out for collection at the milk stand on Knipe Moor and also at Low Knipe being attacked by scavengers and rubbish strewn about. There was some discussion of possible solutions and the Clerk was asked to contact EDC about the provision of a large wheelie bin for use of residents there.

There was also concern over overgrown verges and blocked ditches on Knipe Moor that cause flooding and potentially dangerous ice patches in winter. The Clerk would contact Highways.

It was reported that new signage and road markings are now in place at the Whale road end on Knipe Moor.

106.6 CCC report.

Mr Hughes reported that there were no specific highway problems in the parish. He was now a member of a transport group trying to raise funds for someone to carry out a detailed study of transport provision and perhaps fund raise. Rail travel would also be considered.
106.7 Finance.
Bank balances at time of meeting;-  Current account  8038.64

                                                          Business reserve 1001.93

Cheques from last meeting cleared.

Interest added to business reserve;-  0.01

Accounts to be paid;-  Clerk’s salary        400.00

                               Hall car park cleaner  100.00

                               CALC commons cse.   75.00

                                                                   575.00

In current account following clearance;-  7463.64

Payments were approved and the first cheque was signed by Mr Hughes and Mrs Buss. A new cheque book had not been supplied by the bank and the two remaining cheques would be signed by Mr Carruthers and Mrs Buss when a new book had been obtained by the clerk.
b) External audit report.

 The only issue identified by the external auditors was that the internal auditor had not ticked the box relating to the PC’s responsibilities as a trustee – which was not applicable. All else was satisfactory.

c) Internal auditor.

Mr Cooke had resigned as internal auditor. Mr Chris Leece had been recommended by CALC and he was appointed to replace Mr Cooke.

d) Budget working party.

It was agreed that it was not necessary to have a budget working party and the Clerk would draw up a draft budget for discussion at the next meeting.

e) The Clerk had made a Declaration of Compliance to the Pensions Regulator – no pension scheme required or set up at present as the Clerk is the only employee and over pension age.

106.8 Footpath extension.
Mr Dyke reported that he had tried to contact LDNPA Footpaths officers but there were difficulties over permissions for work affecting the SSSI on the river bank. No work would be done until next Spring.
106.9 Report on Commons course.
The Clerk had attended a course organised by CALC on commons and village greens. The report was circulated to councillors and is attached.

106.10 Planning.
a) New applications;-   7/2017/3101 Stoneyghyll, Butterwick

                                      Conversion of former barn to one bedroom holiday let accommodation with parking area and new access road.

   No Objections received.

ii) General permitted development order prior notification of development  - agricultural buildings near Brookside for Setterah Park. For information only.

iii) 7/2017/3093  2 Gatefoot, Bampton.

Pitched roof to flat roofed garage and porch.

b) Decisions made;-  7/2017/3030   1 Wheat Close, Bampton

                                   External wooden staircase to gable end of outbuilding.

                                7/2017/3074 Littlewater Farm.

                                Cattle housing building.

c) Dealing with applications.
 Anyone requiring to see the paper copy should contact the Clerk.

106.11 Updates.

a) Notice boards.

Mrs Buss had been given a quote via Mr Carruthers for the Hall board – 1300.00 – 1500.00.

Mr Bruin reported that the board bought for the church gateway had no backing board. Mr Jackson, Tirril, had been asked to make one and Mr Bruin would follow this up.

b) Grange bus shelter.

Mr Dyke and Mrs Buss were collaborating on the project.

c) Hydro scheme.

Mr Jones was trying to contact Mr Davies of Community Energy Cumbria who was applying for funding to carry out a feasibility study on a Bampton scheme.

d) Web site.
It was suggested that the council should have a dedicated e-mail address, possibly using Google’s business service for better confidentiality and security and there was considerable discussion. Mr Jones would try the free two week offer and report back. The normal cost would be 3.30 per user per month.

Mr Dyke would consult with Mr Cant and make further enquiries.

106.12 Willow tunnel
It was decided that some councillor volunteers would trim it this year but some alternative arrangements would need to be made for the future.

106.13 Items for the next agenda.
½ yearly financial report.

Budget and precept.

Risk management.

Willow tunnel maintenance.

106.14 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday November 21st.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm.
